


by his papers. His expertise in the ni che area analysis of magnetic susceptibility data of polynuclear 

complexes is appreciated by synthetic inorganic chemists, like myself, as it provides a deep un­

derstanding of the electronic structure and properties of the materials we prepare. Spin-crossover 

compounds and compounds exhibiting slow spin relaxation - both of which are subjects of Prof. 

Herchel's investigations -- constitute the basis of technologically advanced devices, such as sen­

sors and memory storage media. 

In conclusion, I find both the volume and quality of Prof. Herchel's independent and col­

laborative research work appropriate for a candidate for promotion to Full Professor. His scientific 

output would have been sufficient for promotion in our Chemistry & Biochemistry Department at 

FIU and, I believe, also in other similarly ranked Universities in the USA. 

I hope my comments will be useful to your deliberations. 


